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Request for Proposal 

Central Fire Protection District of Santa Cruz County 

Capitola:  Engineering and Design for 410 Kennedy Drive Facility Improvements 

This is a request for proposal (RFP) for the Central Fire Protection District of Santa Cruz County’s Fleet 

Services Building at 410 Kennedy Drive in Capitola.  To submit an RFP on this project the 

Engineer/Designer/Architectural Firm will submit proof of current licensure, bonding and insurance with 

proposal submittal.  This project is prevailing wage.   

The scope of the project is:  To investigate, engineer and design a shop floor that will withstand the 

current loads being placed upon it in the course of maintaining fire department apparatus.  To engineer 

and design an approximately 2000 square foot mezzanine with in the main shop floor area of 10,000 

square feet.  To design an air handling system for air circulation purposes for the shop floor area.  Design 

for an emergency standby generator.  Design for gasoline and diesel fueling tank(s).  Determine need 

and design for ADA access to the 2nd floor office area.   

All prospective bidders must attend the walk through of the project at the site/facility.  The walk 

through is scheduled for June 14th 2018, 1000 (10 AM), at 410 Kennedy, Capitola CA, 95010.  Questions 

regarding the walk through can be directed toward Battalion Chief John Walbridge 

(johnw@centralfpd.com).    

All RFP’s are to be sealed, marked as “410 Kennedy Drive RFP” and turned in at 930 17th Avenue to the 

attention of Chief Hall.  RFP’s will not be accepted after 1600 hours (4 PM) July 19th, 2018.  

The winning bidder will be notified by the end of August, 2018.   

PREVAILING WAGE REQUIREMENT:  Per the Department of Industrial Relations “DIR”, the District may 

only award Public Works projects to contractors/subcontractors that are in compliance with the Public 

Works Contractor Registration Law (SB 854). Public Works are defined as projects involving any work 

done under contract and paid for in whole or in part out of public funds.   
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Effective June 27, 2017, SB 96 requires reporting by the District to projects that exceed $15,000 for 

maintenance work and $25,000 for new construction, alterations, remodel, demolition, or repair work.   

Contractors/subcontractors doing Public Works projects must register with the DIR and meet 

requirements using the online application before bidding on Public Works contracts in California. The 

DIR application also provides agencies that administer Public Works programs with a searchable 

database of qualified contractors/subcontractors. 

 


